## Shore Track & Field Officials Association General Membership Meeting January 14. 2025

Meeting was Called to Order at 7 pm by President Carol Harrison, followed by The Pledge of Allegiance.

Roll Call of Executive Board by Lynn Hallenbeck:

Grace Goble Absent

Marc Johnson Absent

Frank Vento Absent

Joe Gomulka Absent

Mike Mooney Absent

Jeff Decker Absent

Walt Olson Absent

Brian Roche Present

Pete Panuska Present

Barbara Banks Present

Janet Laing Present

Jeff Mezera Present

Donna Cornell Present

Lynn Hallenbeck Present

Carol Harrison Present

Minutes from last meeting were read by Lynn Hallenbeck: Motion to Accept Janet Laing, second Barbara Banks
All in favor, No Opposed, No Abstain

Organizational Structure, there are 3 Executive Board at large positions, along with the Treasurer position up for re-election. Anyone interested in running for these positions has 10 days from tonight to submit their names to Pete Panuska. Pete's email is <a href="mailto:ppanuska36@gmail.com">ppanuska36@gmail.com</a>. Paper ballots will be available at the March 1st Rules Interpretation meeting. Anyone not attending our Rules meeting can submit their vote via email to Pete.

Correspondence - Carol received a very nice compliment from Joe Fig, Central Chapter who was in attendance at a meet in the bubble and commented how professional and organized our officials were.

A nomination committee will be needed to count all the ballots, Lynn Hallenbeck, Paul Kane and John MacGuillvrary have volunteered to assist Pete.

Cadet Class will be held March 3rd thru the 7th. Cadets will take the test on Friday, via computer, in order to be eligible for the Spring Season. Please remind everyone that this is a commitment and not to be taken lightly.

New Business - Sean Dowd spoke about the problems assignors are having with Zebraweb when it comes to positions sticking to meet assignments. If you would like to

know where you are working for State Relays, shoot Sean an email. Also if you accept a meet then turn it back, assignors do not get notified that the position is no longer filled. Please send an email to the assignor letting them know that you will no longer be working. All state relay assignments have gone out, 1st week of Sectionals have also gone out, he is currently working on the 2nd week, Groups and Meet of Champs. Please make sure your Zebrapay is up to date, so that you may be paid in a timely manner.

Treasurer's Report - Jant Laing admitted to some mistakes in previous reports starting with a 1 cent error in the 1st quarter, in the 2nd quarter she listed bank fee as \$10, instead of \$5 and in August she left off 2 deposits, totaling \$465 in our favor.

Ending Balance 12/31/24 \$6,703.29

Motion to accept Paul Kane, 2nd Barbara Banks

All in favor, No Opposed, No Abstain

Carol stated that there will be a Starter's clinic at Jackson Liberty High School on March 8th at 7:30 am

This Spring, for all state meets, we will be using Cards and the 5 alive forum. Carol has cards if anyone would like to practice.

Please come prepared to all meets with your bag containing tapes long enough for venue you are working, clipboard, chalk, pencils and highlighters.

Motion to adjourn by Janet Laing, second by Barbara Banks at 7:29 pm